
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday 5th June 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I am pleased to attach the report from our recent Ofsted inspection at the Infant School that took place 
on 30th April and 1st May 2024.  I am delighted to share that Ofsted agree that All Saints’ CE Infant 
Academy continues to be a GOOD school. The feedback that we received, highlights the many areas of 
strength and we are extremely proud of this positive outcome which reflects the progress the school 
has continued to make since the last inspection. It is a testament to the compassion and commitment 
continuously demonstrated by our staff, the support of our parents and carers, and of course, a 
celebration of our fantastic children.  

Some of the highlights from our inspection report include: 
- Positive and warm relationships are at the heart of this school 
- Pupils know they are valued at school and as a result feel safe and happy 
- Staff have high expectations of what children can achieve 
- An ambitious and interesting curriculum is in place  
- Attendance is high and children are keen to be in school 
- Children behave well in class and during social times 
- Provision for pupils with SEND is carefully considered and they receive effective, personalised 

support 
- The arrangements for safeguarding are effective 

The priorities included within our School Development Plan were agreed by the inspector and we will 
endeavour to improve in the areas identified in the report and from our own evaluation.  
 
The inspection was a very positive experience and involved many discussions, observations and 
professional conversations between the lead inspector and school staff and pupils. From the vast 
amount of information collated, the inspector used this evidence to produce this report which I hope 
you enjoy reading. 
 
Finally, I would like to thank all our children for representing our school so brilliantly; the staff for 
their hard work and dedication; the parents and carers who either spoke with inspectors or provided 
feedback online; the governors for their continued guidance and Ebor Academy Trust for their 
support throughout. 

The full report is attached within this email and is also available on our school website. It will shortly 
be published on the Ofsted website.  

Kind regards 

 
Miss L. Jackson 
Headteacher 


